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Meeting Summary
Wet Weather Team Stakeholder Group Meeting
August 23, 2017
MSD Main Office, Louisville

The Wet Weather Team (WWT) Stakeholders, chartered by the Louisville and Jefferson County Metropolitan
Sewer District (MSD), met on August 23, 2017, at MSD’s main office. The objectives of the meeting were to:

s Provide a Consent Decree Integrated Overflow Abatement Plan (IOAP) update.
e Review the Critical Repair and Reinvestment Plan (CRRP) implementation opportunities.

e Discuss the current status of the proposed rate increase and the issues that confront MSD under the
existing revenue scenario.

Welcome

Clay Kelly of Strand Associates opened the meeting by welcoming the members and reviewing the meeting
objectives, agenda, and basic ground rules.

Clay recognized stakeholder Allan Dittmer and thanked him for his nearly 12 years of service to the WWT.
Allan will be stepping off the WWT to devote his time to other pursuits. Allan commended the leadership and
professionalism of MSD, the value the WWT has brought to the community, and Clay for his stewardship of the
WWT in recent years.

10AP Update

Angela Akridge, MSD Chief Engineer, opened the presentation by explaining that in lieu of a detailed status
update on each of the major projects, she would provide an overview of the program as a whole. Detailed
updates for specific projects were provided in the handouts.

Angela began by reviewing the JOAP implementation schedule and discussing that it was made up of two
efforts, one to address combined sewer overflows (CSOs) and one to address sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs).
The implementation can be generally broken down into four phases:

1. “Big4” plus other separate sewer system projects.

2. Treatment center elimination plus other CSO and SSO projects.
3. CSO basin projects.

4, Separate sewer system projects.

MSD is currently in the third phase, which is the largest and most expensive. Overall, the program is
approximately 62 percent complete and 6 percent over the original cost opinions.

A stakeholder asked whether MSD had observed any improvements in water quality as a result of its efforts to’
date. Angela responded by saying that there has not been any noticeable improvements in the Ohio River,
mostly due to the upstream impacts. However, the water quality in the creeks and streams within the county
have improved, especially Beargrass Creek. A different stakeholder shared that he canoes on Beargrass Creek
regularly and has seen a tremendous improvement in the creek since the IOAP began. He said that he has seen
lots of wildlife returning and flourishing in the creek and a remarked improvement in the smell of the creek.

Angela continued with the presentation by updating the group on the status on MSD’s green infrastructure. To
date, MSD has invested over $32 million of the $47 million it committed to spending on green infrastructure.
This figure does not include the leveraged amounts invested by private entities as a result of MSD’s incentive
program. It is believed that this value represents a huge investment by the community as a result of MSD’s
program.
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To illustrate this point, Tony showed the budget that MSD’s Board recommended in May for addressing
stormwater issues (including Ohio River flood protection) and aging wastewater infrastructure. These areas were
two of the biggest risks identified in the CRRP and (with the 20 percent rate increase) the Board approved $692
million over the next 5 years to address them. However, based on what was approved in July, there will only be
$356 million budgeted. Most of the difference between the two is taken from stormwater, which was the single
biggest risk in the CRRP. Essentially, most of the funding is required to address Consent Decree requirements.

Tony elaborated that there are other long-term negative consequences to reduced revenue. Currently MSD is
able to borrow money at lower interest rates because of its strong bond rating. However, the two factors with the
largest impact on that rating are the Debt Service Coverage Ratio (the ratio of revenues available for paying
debts to the actual, required debt payments) and the Debt to Revenue ratio. Both of these are significantly
impacted by reduced revenues in the face of rising costs. The result is that if MSD must borrow more money to
pay for the Consent Decree projects, it may result in a downgrade in bond rating and thus be required to pay
more in interest charges.

All told, the combined additional costs of implementing the CRRP using 6.9 percent annual rate increases
versus four, 9.9 percent rate increases, totals $600 million.

Tony concluded the presentation by reiterating that the Consent Decree must be funded, and even doing only
that may require additional borrowing, which risks downgrades in credit ratings as well as the risks associated
with not implementing the CRRP.

A stakeholder asked whether the costs to reinvest in our infrastructure to prevent a disaster were less than the
costs to recover from one, especially if one considered repetitive disasters. Tony responded that the cost to
reduce risk and avoid a failure would be significantly less than the cost to recover from one. He elaborated by
adding that there is a delay between a disaster and when recovery funding arrives and can be put to use. During
that time, there are more losses and hardships. Tony said that when MSD first began the Community
Conversations, they included information on averted losses and the financial losses associated with a
catastrophe. MSD received feedback that they were using “scare tactics” though and were encouraged to stop
framing the discussion in this way.

One stakeholder asked if there were other river cities struggling with the dilemma of aging infrastructure and a
need for substantially more revenue. Tony responded that yes, almost every city is dealing with these, especially
the large cities. He added that even with the proposed rate increases, MSD’s rates would still be competitive
with our peer cities.

Disappointment in the lack of political courage was expressed by a stakeholder. Tony responded by saying that
the Community Conversations are still ongoing and will not stop. He asked the WWT to continue to support
MSD as members and advocates in the community.

A stakeholder asked why everything seen in the media talked about the rate increase in terms of percentage as
opposed to dollars per month, as the WWT suggested. Tony explained that all of their materials and messaging
was in dollars per month but that the media did the math and published in percentages.

A stakeholder added to the previous comments by encouraging everyone to talk to their Council member
directly—not to an aide or assistant—and tell them to support the rate increase. Everyone was encouraged to
express to their Council member why they want them to support the increase. Members were also encouraged
to contact the Mayor with a similar message.

As part of continued discussion of the previous a comments, one stakeholder stated that the Mayor chooses
MSD’s Board and MSD’s Board is recommending a rate increase so the Mayor should show his support for his

Page 4 of 6







Meeting Summary
Wet Weather Team Stakeholder Group Meeting
August 23, 2017
MSD Main Office, Louisville

Meeting Participants
Wet Weather Team Stakeholders (Present)

Stuart Benson, Louisville Metro Council, District 20

Deborah Bilitski, Louisville Metro Government, Direct of Develop Louisville
Allan Dittmer, University of Louisville Provost Office

Billy Doelker, Key Homes

Mark French, University of Louisville Speed School of Engineering
Arnita Gadson, West Jefferson County community Task Force

Tom Herman, retired from Zeon Chemicals

David James, Louisville Metro Council, District 6

Maria Koetter, Louisville Metro Government, Director of Sustainability
Kurt Mason, USDA Natural Resources Conservation Service

Rocky Pusateri, Elite Built Homes

Lisa Santos, Irish Hill Neighborhood Association

David Wicks, Get Outdoors KY; Jefferson County Public Schools (retired)

Wet Weather Team Stakeholders (Not Present)

Steve Barger, Labor (retired)

Susan Barto, Mayor of Lyndon

Rick Johnstone, Deputy Mayor, Louisville Metro Mayor’s Office (retired)

Gina O’Brien, Brightside Executive Director

Bruce Scott, Kentucky Waterways Alliance (retired)

Marty Storch, Louisville Metro Parks

David Tollerud, University of Louisville, School of Public Health and Information Sciences (retired)
Tina Ward-Pugh, citizen representative, former Metro Council member

Wet Weather Team MSD Personnel (Present)

Tony Parrott, MSD Executive Director
Angela Akridge, MSD Chief Engineer
Brian Bingham, MSD Chief of Operations
John Loechle, MSD Engineering Director

Teclnical Support -

Gary Swanson, CH2ZM-Hill
Clay Kelly, Strand Associates
Paul Maron, Strand Associates

Meeting Observers

Chuck Anderson, Strand Associates
Mike Harris, JTL
Stephanie Laughlin, MSD
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Handouts



No Meeting Handouts
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